

Full Council actions (excluding Motions) – 13 September 2023

| | <i>Topic</i> | <i>Action</i> | <i>Responsibility</i> | <i>Progress</i> |
|----|---------------------|---|--|--|
| 1. | Public Question 5 | To meet with the member of the public to discuss their concerns and share details of the Gloucestershire Road Safety Partnership. | Cllr Dave Norman Colin Chick | A site meeting is being arranged with Kingswood Parish Council on 9 th October or 24 th November (date tbc) attended by two Cabinet Members, Director of Transport & Highways, and the Local Highways Manager. |
| 2. | Public Question 6 | To write to the Traffic Commissioner about the Applegates school bus service | Cllr Philip Robinson Colin Chick | The ITU Transport Operations Manager made another site visit on 25 th September to observe bus movements in advance of writing to the Traffic Commissioner. The main issue is poor parking behaviour, which impacts on other road users. This is being followed up by the Local Highways Manager as part of our joined-up approach. |
| 3. | Public Question 14 | To meet with the member of public and Director of Education to discuss concerns. | Cllr Philip Robinson Kirsten Harrison | Update pending |
| 4. | Corporate Parenting | To confirm with Cllr Beki Hoyland how many councillors had completed the Corporate Parenting training. | Stephen Davies Ann James | Email sent 19/09/23. |
| 5. | Member Question 1 | To follow up with officers the position around sharing TRO evidence with members of the public. | Cllr Dom Morris Colin Chick | The specific case raised was in respect of a fatality on the A46 at Salmon Springs in November |

| | | | | |
|----|-------------------|---|--------------------------------|--|
| | | | | 2022 (not in respect of a TRO). The nature of the council's joint investigative work with the police means that officers are privy to information that is not in the public domain and which may not be released. This can include information that may need to be used in a criminal prosecution. However not all data is subject to such restrictions. The AD Traffic & Transport emailed Cllr Drew on 25 th September offering to meet to discuss his concerns. |
| 6. | Member Question 5 | To ask officers to share evidence from the Stroud Parking Review with Cllr David Drew. | Cllr Dom Morris Colin Chick | We have only just received the draft analysis report of the responses to the public consultation on the Stroud Parking Review. GCC officers need to consider and discuss the detail of the analysis and conclusions drawn with the consultants. Once we have done this and agree the report, we will in a position to set out the options to respond to the consultation and share the results with Councillor David Drew. We anticipate that this will be completed within the next four weeks. |
| 7. | Member Question 6 | To meet with Cllr Andrew Miller and officers to discuss concerns around changes planned for the St Barnabas Roundabout. | Cllr David Gray Colin Chick | Meeting on 28/09/23. |

| | | | | |
|-----|--------------------|--|-------------------------------------|---|
| 8. | Member Question 11 | To share timescale details with Cllr Cate Cody for the remaining Community Speed Watch VAS and cameras to be up and running. | Cllr Dave Norman Colin Chick | Our Community Speed Watch Officer met Cllr Cody for site visits on 18 th September. Work underway to order and install posts. No electrical connections required. Timescales to be confirmed by contractor and relayed to Cllr Cody. |
| 9. | Member Question 19 | To revisit whether the Robin pilot in the Cotswolds could be extended to cover Northleach. | Cllr Philip Robinson Colin Chick | The ITU and Comms Team are working on social media and other comms to improve public awareness of the north Cotswolds Robin service. On 20 th September Cabinet agreed plans to procure additional Robin services using BSIP+ funding. These will improve Robin coverage of the south Cotswolds. |
| 10. | Member Question 24 | To confirm with Cllr Gill Moseley whether the Digital Household Grant would include satellite broadband. | Cllr Mark Hawthorne Colin Chick | Email sent 20/09/23. |
| 11. | Member Question 26 | To provide input into ongoing discussions around the incidents referred to and the road safety inspection report. | Cllr Dave Norman Colin Chick | The Local Highway Manager has letter dropped relevant properties, requesting that they avoid parking in the 'narrow section' of Wotton Road around school start & finish times to ease congestion. He has also raised work orders to install 'H Bar' markings on three of the Charfield Road/Wotton Road junction corners. He has a follow up site meeting scheduled with Councillor Cohen and Kingswood Parish Council for |

| | | | | |
|-----|--------------------|--|-------------------------------------|--|
| | | | | w/c 25/09/2023 to observe the school children movements at peak traffic times, and to consider if any other 'light measures' may be appropriate to mitigate the local concerns. |
| 12. | Member Question 30 | To provide Cllr Bernie Fisher with further information on the number of existing speed cameras in the county, how many were offline and how long these had been offline for. | Cllr Dave Norman Colin Chick | Information confirmed by police and response emailed to Cllr Fisher 25/09/23. |
| 13. | Member Question 31 | To provide updates as appropriate to the relevant council committee on any high priority recommendations in respect of the Youth Justice System. | Cllr Stephen Davies Ann James | Completed – 14/09/23 |
| 14. | Member Question 32 | To update the Audit and Governance Committee on implementation of the three high priority internal audit recommendations when ready. | Cllr Stephan Fifield Sarah Scott | The recommendations that came out of the s117 internal audit were presented to our July community of practice and have since formed into an action plan with proposed action owners. As a result of this initial meeting, it was found that two of the recommendations are more complex to resolve within the initial timeframes. Therefore, a revised timeframe of December 2023 has been agreed. There is however a process for reporting regularly to the Joint Commissioning Partnership |

| | | | | |
|-----|--------------------|---|----------------------------------|---|
| | | | | Executive (JCPE), who are overseeing this work. The feedback to JCPE includes quarterly spend and we are working towards ensuring existing systems are set up to evidence joint funding decisions and reviews more consistently across cohorts. |
| 15. | Member Question 33 | To raise Cllr David Willingham's concerns with the Road Safety Partnership following further direction from the councillor in an email. | Cllr David Norman Colin Chick | Officers to raise this at Road Safety Partnership Operational Board on 04/10/23 and with Cllr Norman at the next Road Safety Partnership Strategic Board on 02/11/23. |

This page is intentionally left blank